
  
     

 

   
  

 
    

   

  

  

    

    

   

   

         

 

            
   

         
          

    
 

       
           

       
     

          
         

         
          

          
            

Town of The Blue Mountains 
32 Mill Street, Box 310 

THORNBURY, ON N0H 2P0 
www.thebluemountains.ca 

PBS.25.022 
Attachment 2

OFFICE OF: Adam Smith 
Acting Chief Administrative Officer 
Email: cao@thebluemountains.ca 

Phone: 519-599-3131 Ext 234 
Sent via E-mail admin@sharedpath.ca 

January 30, 2025 

Carolyn King 

President and Board Chair 

Shared Path Consultation Initiative 

720 Bathurst St., Suite 328 

CSI Annex, Toronto, ON M5S 2R4 

RE: Letter of Support for the Pilot Indigenous Collaborative Hub 

Dear Carolyn, 

We are grateful for the Shared Path’s leadership on the formation of a pilot Indigenous 
Collaborative Hub, aimed at fostering collaboration, empowering Indigenous communities, in 
accordance with the Calls to Action of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission. We recognize 
the critical importance of this initiative and its potential to create a lasting impact within First 
Nations communities by fostering meaningful partnerships and delivering culturally aligned 
outcomes. 

We understand that the Ontario Professional Planners Institute (OPPI) has offered $35,000, 
contingent upon matching support, to help bring this pilot forward as per their Letter of 
Commitment. We are very interested in collaborating and participating in this process to 
establish the pilot initiative in 2025. 

In alignment with our commitment to reconciliation, Town of The Blue Mountains is prepared 
to consider support for the Shared Path’s pilot toward the hub's foundational activities, if the 
organization is successful at obtaining a grant through the Town’s budget process and/or 
through in-kind support of staff involvement in the pilot initiative, as resources permit. 

We are looking forward to participating in this much needed initiative. We understand that the 
pilot will take place through a series of facilitated in person / virtual sessions over the course of 
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